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D.O. No. 1/13/6/2007-Cab.
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ADDITIONAL SECRETARY

CABINET SECRETARIAT
RASHTRAPATIBHAWAN

NEW DELHI - 110004

June 23, 2009

As you are aware, the procedural requirements to be met for preparing/
submitting notes for consideration of the Cabinet/ Cabinet Committees/ Group(s) of
Ministers, etc. have been specified in Annexure-I to D.O. letter NO.1/16/1/2000-Cab.
dated 15.04.2002, which is available on the website of the Cabinet Secretariat viz.
'www.cabsec.nic.in'. Further modifications/ clarifications in these guidelines including
consideration of the proposals by the appraising bodies such as Expenditure
Finance Committee (EFC), Public Investment Board (PIB), Expanded Board of
Railways (EBR), Public Private Partnership Appraisal Committee (PPPAC) before
such notes are placed before the Cabinet/Cabinet Committees have been issued
vide O.Ms. dated 25.03.2008,15.07.2008 and 25.05.2009 by the Cabinet Secretariat
which are also available on the Cabinet Secretariat's website.

2. As you are aware, the President in her address to the joint session of
Parliament on 4th June, 2009 in paragraph 31 of the of the address had stated that

"An area of major focus for my Government would be reform of
governance for effective delivery of public services. Reports of the
Administrative Reforms Commission would guide the effort. Reform of
structures in the higher echelons of government, increased
decentralization, inclusion of women and youth in governance, process
reform and public accountability would be key areas for focused action.
As part of process reform, all proposals to the Cabinet will have to
report on how the proposal under consideration will enhance the
goals of equity or inclusion, innovation and public
accountabi lity".

3. With a view to ensuring that the three overarching public policy objectives of
the Government are achieved, in partial modification of the existing guidelines/
instructions on the subject, it has been decided that all notes for consideration of the
Cabinet/ Cabinet Committees shall henceforth indicate how the proposal under
consideration will enhance the goals of equity or inclusion, innovation and public
accountability. Accordingly, the existing instructions (referred to in paragraph 1 of
this letter) for preparation and submission of Notes for the Cabinet/Cabinet
Committees and various appraising bodies are hereby modified, as indicated in the
paras below.
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